
REPORT TO: Civic Affairs Committee 25 September 2015
LEAD OFFICER: Monitoring Officer 

UPDATE ON CODE OF CONDUCT COMPLAINTS

Purpose

1. To update members on complaints cases regarding alleged breaches of the code of 
conduct.

Recommendations

2. That the Civic Affairs Committee note the progress of outstanding complaints and the 
conclusion of cases resolved since the last meeting.

3. Complaint cases concluded since last meeting

(a) CORCOM 1046

This complaint was made by a two parish councillors and a resident about a parish 
councillor. As one of the councillors was the chairman of the parish council the parish 
council requested that the complaint was dealt with by the Monitoring Officer. The 
complaints involve failure to declare interests at the parish council. Before a decision 
could be reached on the written evidence by the Monitoring Officer and Independent 
Person, the councillor resigned and the complaint case had to be closed.

(b) CORCOM 1178

This complaint was an amalgamation of number of complaints received from 
members of the public and parish councillors about the behaviour of a district 
councillor at a parish council meeting and in email exchanges following that meeting. 
The complainants alleged that the district councillor was rude, abusive  and 
aggressive and verbally attacked the parish council chairman in relation to a 
proposed planning application. The Monitoring Officer and the Independent Person 
considered the legal judgements on freedom of speech and their application to 
political debate and behaviour by councillors at a local authority meeting and 
concluded that the complaint should not progress to a formal investigation and that no 
further action should be taken.  

(c) CORCOM 1290

This complaint was referred to SCDC by a parish council in relation to complaints 
made by two members of the public about another parish councillor in response to his 
behaviour at a village event.  After considering the circumstances the Monitoring 
Officer advised that she did not consider that the councillor was acting in his official 
capacity as a parish councillor when the behaviour occurred and so the complaint 
should not be taken any further by the parish council. 



4. New complaint cases/cases outstanding at 16th September 2014:

(a) CORCOM 1289

This complaint was made by a member of the public about a District Councillor and 
concerned an alleged failure to declare an interest in relation to a planning 
application.  The Councillor has denied any need to do so as no such interest existed 
and the complainant has been asked to provide evidence of the alleged close 
association or the case will be closed.

Other complaints/issues

5. The Monitoring Officer continues to advise a number of parish councils in relation to 
conduct-related issues such as when and how to declare interests which do not form 
the basis of a formal complaint.

6. Since the last meeting advice has been given to/in relation to the following parish 
councils on code of conduct or governance issues:

 Fowlmere
 Shepreth
 Steeple Morden
 Haslingfield
 Longstanton
 Melbourn
 Cottenham
 Waterbeach

7. The Monitoring Officer attended Coton Parish Council on 9th September to give 
training and advice on the application of the code of conduct and parish dispensation 
procedures.

Background Papers
Localism Act 2011
SCDC Code of Conduct Complaints procedure
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